CapitolRiver Council
Community Meeting on Proposed Lowertown Sidewalk Café
May 6, 2010

In attendance: Katie Sabaka, Todd Brezina, Andrew Schlack, Phyllis Voight, Kevin Brown, Patrick
Heelan, Roy Meixell, Eve Fortney, Kurt Koehler, Connie Nardini, Karen McCauley, Rachel Tschida,
Marian Deegan, Joe Wirth, Patty Wirth, Bob Spaulding, Pat Lindgren, Laura Henry, Terry Henry,
Juanae Brooks, Tyge Nelson, Sharon Peterson, Richard Masak, John Mannillo, James Buscher,
George Kremer, Pat Kremer, Roger Fuller, John LaVine, Thomas Zera, Larry McMullen, Katy
Lindblad, Lynn Meixell, Michael Heelan, Brian Tucker, Frank Kozlowski, Laurie Lapore, Mary
Barrett, Chuck Woodbury, Ralph Eide, Tim Leary, Greg Peterson McCuliough, Tammy
Lehmann, Toni Wilcox, Chris Beckstrom, Kae Peterson, Matt Ll h, Erin Lokowich, Joe Spencer,
Paul St. Martin Martin, Larry Zangs, Julia Schlack, jewel Hill Mayer _E‘E ) Kapas Jennifer Henry, Caleb
Jonas. ‘

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm.
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be moved from the outside of the sidewalk to the inside.
f 6’ of sidewalk would be open and maintained for pedestrian

b. ! t PauI Public Works) noted:
i Impacts on parking and traffic flow
ii. The Central Corridor Bike Walk Plan will also affect this street.

ifi. Metro Transit has the final say on all bus stop issues. Lec Bennett of Met
Transit has stated their preference to have stops every other block in
downtown, and would like this stop moved to be east of Wall St.

iv. The total cost of this proposal is estimated to be $270,000. This estimate
does not include work on vaults or area ways. The total amount would be
paid for by property owners by assessment.

v. [fthis proposal progresses, the earliest it could get a publlc hearing in the
City Council will be on June 16t




C.

Chuck Repke (representative of building owners) provided comments, including:
i. The Business and building owners were approached by the City to
participate in this proposal.
ii. The sidewalk café will bring people to the area.
iii. Business owners are willing to pay for extra security at night.
iv. The sidewalk is currently in horrendous shape and would be repaired asa
result of this project.

3. Input from community members

a.

b.

Resident and employee of Mears Park Place apartments expressed full support for

proposal .

Resident and employee of Mears Park Place ap ' ni‘s reported that the leasing
and management office is in full supporto oposal and believes that the
sidewalk café will help them to sell life i Ol to potential residents. She also
noted that the café would benefit pedesiri = eet by “confining” dinersto a
specific section of the sidewalk. ; :
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Karen Caton, downtown resident, asked City representatives to detail howthe
adjoining blocks would be affected. Spencer and St. Martin explained that 3 meters
would be lost on the other side of Wacouta, and 3 meters would be lost on the other
side of Sibley. Caton expressed strong opposition to the proposal and stated that the
City would be taking public space and making it private, noted that 6 Streetisa
thoroughfare for trucks, and said that she feels the sidewalk café would be the
destruction of a neighborhood.

Jewel Hill Mayer, Mears Park Place resident, expressed support for the proposal and
recommended that the City install some sidewalk poetry on 6t Street.



1. Matt and Erin Lokowich, River Park Lofts residents and owners of The Bulldog
Lowertown, expressed support for this proposal. Matt noted that the sidewalk café
would benefit everyone and that traffic noise on 6t Street is louder than the
sidewalk café noise would be. Erin noted that money earned by the businesses goes
back into the community.

m. Sherri Kapas, owner of Gopher Bar, expressed opposition to the proposal and noted
that LRT construction causes traffic congestion that is already a deterrent for
visitors to come to downtown Saint Paul, her opinion that additional construction
would add to that problem, that her business does not get any money from the City.
She also pointed out that the estimated revenue loss for the removal of parking
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% Councilmember Dave Thune, asked if residential buildings
coirta Streets would be assessed for the work that would
buildings. St Martin said that no construction or assessments

The meeting adjourned at 8:34 pn.







Overview of feedback received from residents unable to attend meeting

I have received input from a total of 32 residents on this issue and would like to give an overview of
!
the comments submitted, as the residents are not able to be here tonight.

. By phone and email, I heard from 17 downtown residents who expressed full support for this
project with no concerns or questions. Many noted that the vibrancy of a sidewalk café will enhance
Lowertown, Mears Park, and downtown as a whole and noted that they would be excited to
welcome more visitors to their neighborhood and help support the bars and restaurants along 6t
Street.

By phone and email, I heard from 6 downtown residents who expressed full opposition for this
project. Reasons for opposition, beginning with those that were noted the most often, were:
removal of 22 parking meters, removal of bus shelter and possible removal of bus stop, noise
issues, traffic congestion, and litter,

Finally, by phone and email, I heard from 9 downtown residents who expressed support for the
project but included concerns, which were overwhelmingly in regards to the bus stop and removal
of parking meters.

I have compiled the written feedback that I've received and have copies for everyone on the panel.






The idea sounds good to me; the two businesses already open have added a lot of zest to Lowertown. In fact, [ just
came home from spending a little of Tuesday night in each of them.

Katie,

Thanks for the information and the request for input. I am an Airye condo resident in unit 3504, which overlooks
the park. I may not be able to attend the meeting on next Tuesday so [ would like to provide input via email. My
wife and [ think this is an excellent idea. [ believe there are currently only three or four parking spaces on the north
side of sixth street in that block, so the change would be drastic and the benefits would be great. It is exciting to see
this activity in Lowertown, especially given the current economic situation. [ am hoping that someone decides to
open a restaurant on the south side of the park on the southeast corner of Fifth and Sibley streets.

Katie
The first email was written by [spouse], this is my input. I concur that having a sidewalk café is a great idea but am
‘concerned about parking. There is little enough as it is without more leaving otherwise [ love the idea.
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I must say that while this idea is somewhat appealing, [ do not support the loss of parking on both sides of the
street. If this can be achieved using only the parking spots on the north side of 6th street, I might supportit.

I like the idea of some neighborhood entertainment activity, but do not want to completely lose the residential
neighborhood feel of Mears Park. 1am a volunteer gardener at the park, and enjoy the green space we have in our
neighborhood. I fear giving up parking on both sides of the street changes the complexion of the neighborhood.

We are advised that there is a proposal before you to support the elimination of meter parking on 6th Street
between Wacouta and Sibley so that the sidewalk on the north side of this block can be widened to accommodate
sidewalk cafes.

‘As residents of the neighborhood, in fact we overlook Mears Park and the specific sidewalk in question, we oppose
this proposal for the following
reason:

1. As the two existing restaurants well know, parking in the area is limited at best. The elimination of this parking
will even adversely affect to two existing restaurants.



2., 6th Street is a principal entry point into downtown St Paul from the off-ramp of I-94 westhound. Narrowing this
block will cause substantial traffic congestion for the morning commute into St Paul.

3. Who will pay for the proposed widening of the sidewalk? This is not stated, and we hope it is not the taxpayer.
4. And who will pay for retuning the sidewalk to its original configuration, if and when any of the restaurants fail?
The restaurant business in notoriously prone to failure as peoples tastes and neighborhoods change.

5. The surrendering of public space for private gain is poor public policy if there is not a significant quid pro quo.
We do not see such.

We are not opposed to sidewalk cafes. We enjoyed them in Europe long before they became popular in the United
States. We still do.

Katie, thanks for asking for feedback from River Park Lofts.

We all appreciate the change in atimosphere that these establishments have brought to the Mears Park area. Barrio
and the Bulldog have contributed to the area through their support of summer festivals and other events.
Whatever small downside they have brought is more than counterbalanced by the good they have brought to the
area.

The concern many in RPL have is the past attempt of the landlord of these properties to move the bus stop in front
of RPL as one step in making her property more valuable. RPL residents have pointed out the health concerns for
our residents on the first two floors where bus exhaust would be emitted directly into their living spaces.

We have dealt with this exact issue atleast twice in the three years that RPL has been open. I hope we don't have to
cover that territory again. Certainly it wouldn't be a good business practice to alienate potential customers by
making their good fortune our misfortune.

Katie, I think that an outdoor cafe on 6th street is a great idea.it is wonderful to see some new entertainment
options in lowertown. Now if we could just get that stadium for the Saints built,Jowertown could become a new
uptown (like in minneapolis). St Paul is a great city it just needs a little more night life. Thanks

Is there a way to slow down traffic..and eliminate the bus from going by this area (patio/6th street)? Ifthisis
going to be an outdoor patio for diners, then the last thing they want is the sound of cars (bad mufflers, squeaky
brakes, loud engines, etc) and the sound and smell and soot from a bus accelerating from the stop light.

~ It's nota pleasant area to dine/drink if the noise cannot be controlled. Maybe turn the whole street into a plaza
like Nicolet. Or offer dining in Mears?

This is just my two cents.




Who do I have to persuade to open the movie theaters in Galtier? Itjustkills me to go all the way out to Inver
Grove Heights for movies. When I go to movies, I like to dine/drink nearby. It would be ideal to dine/drink at the
downtown restaurants on the way over to Galtier for a movie. Ithink the local restaurants could offer deals for
Dining/Movie goers.

Seriously..This theater needs to open to make downtown more viable for residents. Any news on the St. Paul
Saints Stadium moving downiown?

I live in downtown Saint Paul in Gallery Tower. I've been in downtown for more than ten years and really love this
community.

1 absolutely support the proposal to create a sidewalk cafe in Lowertown and hope it will happen and be ready for
the public by spring 2010!

1love the vibrancy and charm of the Mears Park area and the growing nightlife there. I think the sidewalk cafe
would be fantastic and draw even more people to downtown, helping to support current and future businesses,
and creating an even richer nightlife. I know I would be over there even more often than I am now, Whata
phenomenal ideal!

I was in Italy a few months ago and one of the most enjoyable things to do in their towns and cities was to sit
outside at sidewalk cafes by a park or open space and watch the people going by, look at the stars, look at the trees
and fountains, enjoying good food and conversation, etc.

Outdoor cafes are really wonderful and invite people to take time and enjoy life. Saint Paul already has some
European charm as it is, but cultivating a sidewalk cafe area in Mears Park would take us to a higher level. The
parks in downtown (Mears, Rice, the future Pedro, etc.) should really be cultivated more and more to make our city
stand out as a fun and inviting place to live in or visit. I'm really excited about what we have already and the great
potential to make our downtown even more vibrant, beautiful, and enjoyable. Creating this 51dewalk cafe would be
a huge step forward!

I believe all of our parks ought to have sidewalk cafes!

1 would even go one step further and suggest that ALL of Sixth Street should be filled in, connecting the park
completely with the sidewalk cafe area in front of the restaurants, creating more space for people, little music
ensembles, artwork, fountains, more trees, etc. But I'm sure that would be considered too crazy at this point...
However if you look at the ancient city of Verona, Italy, they did something very similar, changing several streets
over to pedestrian-only to create a large ‘promenade’ area for the public to walk up and down between the cafes
and their city park. It's a glorious place to be! We can have more charm like that, too! Kudos to the people who
suggested this idea!




We are not available to attend the meeting on 05 January 2010 but want to add our strong support to the proposal
to add a sidewalk café on 6% Street between Sibley and Wacouta Streets. We feel that this would be a great

addition to our neighborhood.

Our only concern is the loss of the bus shelter and bus stop. We are residents of the Cosmopolitan and the stop is
very convenient for us. Perhaps the stop could be moved back to the corner of 6% and Wacouta Streets (across

from the Cosmopolitan) where it used to be a few years ago.

Cosmopolitan Residents

[ 'am contacting you to voice my opposition to the proposed sidwalk cafe. It seems that St. Paul needs to make a
decision as to whether Lowertown is going to be a residential neighborhood or a commercial district. Recent
decisionmaking does not seem to take into account that Mears Park is surrounded by residential buildings where

hundreds of people live.

Proposals such as this fail to take into account the parking, transportation, and noise problems that they create.
This particular proposal is amazing in that it would make permanent changes to parking and bus routes that
residents would have to live with year around, while a sidewalk cafe in Minnesota will be open at best 4 months
out of the year. I have lived in Lowertown since 1986 when Galtier Plaza was the big thing. I think we all know how

that turned out.
[ have three major objections to this proposal:

- 1. This proposal would eliminate 22 parking spaces. Parking is in increasingly short supply in Lowertown. The
increase in bars in the neighborhood has street parking almost impossible for guests of residents who live in
Lowertown. Ramps are not readily available, and safety is a concern. | was robbed within one block of my
apartment a year ago, so I'am very careful where I recommend that visitors to the neighborhood park. I have
elderly parents who love to visit me, but are unable to walk long distances to their car and are concerned about
their safety after dark. The crowds that frequently block the sidewalks outside the Bulldog do not inspire
confidence. If the city intends to eliminate parking in Lowertown, [ would propose that every parking spot that is
eliminated be replaced by multiple new parking places in a safe location within easy walking distance of the
residential buildings on Mears Park. '

2. This proposal would move or more likely eliminate the bus stop that is currently on 6th Street between Wacouta
and Sibley. As someone who moved downtown to take advantage of public transportation this is especially
aggravating. | frequently travel on business and have to catch the bus to the airport between 4:00 and 5:00 a.m.
Increasing the distance to the bus stop raises safety as well as comfort issues with longer walks in winter. This is
not the first time a bus stop has been moved or closed in the immediate vicinity of Mears Park. No value seems to
be placed on the convenience or safety of those of us who utilize public transportation, although accessﬂjlhty to
public transportation is touted as one of the benefits to living in the neighborhood.

3. My final objection as that this would bring even more noise to the neighborhood on weeknights. The seating at
the Bulldog is directly across the street from 2 residential buildings. Since many people like to open their windows
in the warmer weather they will be treated to street noise until 2:00 am. Every summer brings new proposals to
bring more events to Mears Park for more evenings of the week and Iater hours. Apparently the city and




neighborhood businessowners don't understand that those of us who live around Mears Park are entitled to some
quiet enjoyment of our homes in the summer months and have jobs to get to in the morning that require us to be
able to go to sleep prior to 2:00 a.m.

The owners of the businesses who would benefit from the changes being requested were aware of the limitations
of this location when they established their businesses. To request such significant, permanent changes to the
neighborhood that would impact residents all year for a few months of financial gain for themselves, is not very
neighborly. Based on the longevity of many bars, it does not seem to be a very wise move to make significant,
permanent changes that will negatively impact residents and provide no public benefit.

Cosmopolitan Resident

As a resident of Lowertown in the Great Northern Lofts, | would love to see the concept of a "sidewalk cafe" on 6th
Street across from
Mears Park go forward. My wholehearted endorsement!

Great Northern Resident
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